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June 12, 2006

Mr. Trent Cave

Napa Valley Waste Management Authority 

1195 Third Street, Room 101

Napa, California 94559

RE:
Proposal for Procurement

Dear Trent:

HDR/Brown, Vence & Associates, Inc. (HDR/BVA) is pleased to offer continued assistance to the Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority (Authority) for continued procurement services as related to operations of the Devlin Road Transfer Station (DRTS) and securing long term landfill disposal. We have written this as a supplement to our existing Agreement. As discussed, we have prepared a Scope of Work derived from the two recent sub-committee meetings. We have also included an associated schedule and budget below.

1.1 Scope of Work

Task 9 – Procure an Operator for DRTS. BVA will manage, on behalf of the Authority, a transparent, competitive process to select an operator for DRTS. This will include operation of the C&D processing facility.  Steps to be completed include:

· Work with staff and the Ad Hoc Committee to define the project, key issues, selection criteria, etc.,

· Prepare a draft RFP and Agreement (based on documents already completed)

· Meet with staff to discuss the RFP and Agreement drafts,

· Prepare Final RFP and Agreement,

· Prepare proposer’s list and mail out RFP package,

· Attend proposer’s conference and site walk,

· Answer questions and issue addenda, if necessary

· Evaluate proposals,

· Discuss proposal evaluation with Staff and Ad Hoc Committee,

· Conduct proposer interviews, site visits and complete evaluations,

· Prepare selection process draft summary report and recommendations, 

· Discuss the recommendations with staff and Ad Hoc Committee, and

· Finalize recommendations and present to Authority Board.
1.2 Schedule

Our goal is to complete this work prior to the end of this calendar year. This schedule is predicated on receiving authorization to proceed at the June, 2006 Board meeting.

1.3 Budget

We believe that we have adequate budget for continued discussions with Allied and other landfill operators and to finalize an agreement with Allied (but not other landfill service provides if that is the pathway selected by the Authority.  Accordingly, no augmentation of the landfill related budgets is necessary at this time.

We will complete the new transfer station procurement task (Task 9) described above on a time and materials basis for a budget augmentation of $52,783 added to our existing contract. Please note that we have not budgeted significant time for contract negotiations as our plan includes requiring the proposers to minimize exceptions to the draft agreement sent out with the RFP and to provide draft language for any exceptions they might make.  If lengthy negotiations are require, additional funds may be needed.

We appreciate the opportunity to continue working with you on this exciting project. Please contact me at (415) 434-0900 x125. Thank you.

Very Truly Yours,

HDR/BROWN, VENCE & ASSOCIATES, Inc.

Michael Greenberg

Michael G. Greenberg, P.E.

Vice President

MG/ls

cc:
Michael Brown, Senior Vice President
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